From:
 Webb, James

 To:
 Ballaine, Theresa

 Cc:
 Coflin, Monika

Subject: Rio Algom Environmental Report

Date: Monday, August 27, 2018 8:47:00 AM

Ms. Theresa Ballaine Manager Rio Algom P.O. Box 218 Grants, New Mexico 87020

Dear Ms. Ballaine,

We are in receipt of your Section 4 Ponds Area Environmental Report, dated August 16, 2018 (ML18236A644). NRC staff has determined that the document has sufficient information and is acceptable to perform at more detailed technical review. The technical review may result in Request for Additional Information (RAI). If there are no RAI(s), we plan to complete this review within 60 days. We will notify you in writing if additional information is needed. This email will be placed into ADAMS and be available to the public. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at james.webb@nrc.gov or at (301) 415-6252.

Sincerely,

James Webb NRC Project Manager USNRC Washington D.C.